
  

Business Planning Department, Integrated Module Business Division 
43-1, Yawatabara-machi, Takasaki-shi, Gunma 370-0024, JAPAN 

December 9, 2019 

 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street, SW 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Dear Madam or Sir, 

 

Re: Permissive change letter (PCCI) 

 

We, TAIYO YUDEN CO., LTD., hereby declare that we have made a Class I Permissive change for 

the radio module; WYSACVLAY (FCC ID: RYYWYSACVLAY), originally granted on August 9, 

2019. 

The supplier of main IC (88MW320) has been changed from the original supplier; Marvell, because 

they have been acquired by NXP Semiconductors N.V. as of December 9, 2019. 

Although the company has been changed, the characteristics of main IC remain the same and 

there are no changes in RF parameter. For more details, please refer to the enclosed documents. 

 

1. Approval Information 
 

Model Name: WYSACVLAY 

Product Description: CPU Embedded Wireless LAN Module 
FCC ID: RYYWYSACVLAY 
FRN Number: 0008738361 
Certification Body: telefication bv 
 
2. Update History 
 

No History Certificate No. Difference 

1 Original 
application 

192180617/AA/00 Original 

2 2nd application 
(PCCI) 

N/A To change the supplier of main IC 
(88MW320) from Marvell to NXP due to 
company acquisition 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Hideki Kato 

Deputy General Manager,  
Business Planning Department,  
Integrated Module Business Division 
 
Enclosure: 
Day 1 Distributor Customer Letter Marvell Wireless.pdf 

 


